
                                                                      

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
Jim & Linda Schulz  
Your Missionaries to Alaska 

What a summer!  

We knew from the very beginning that Camp Agaiutim Nune 2022 was going to 
be something special, and it was.  The devil knew it, too.  

Before camp started, Linda was experiencing heart issues (atrial fibrillation).  She 
was scheduled for a simple outpatient procedure – two to four hours, max – to 
clear up the issue. During the procedure, her heart started to bleed and they had 
to put her on a ventilator and keep her sedated for over two days, waiting for the 
bleeding to stop.  Three days after her release from the hospital, Jim left for 
Camp Agaiutim Nune. Our oldest daughter, Kimberly, and her boys came to take 
care of Linda.  We are thanking God that she has made a full recovery. Praise 
God! 

Meanwhile, at Camp AN, one of the assistant camp directors had a reaction to 
some medication and had to return to Anchorage for a while. He was able to 
return and finish the camp season with us. Praise God! 

These were only a couple of the numerous complications and obstacles that 
indicated to us that the enemy trying to slow down or stop what God planned to 
do in and through Camp AN 2022. But he did not succeed. The Yukon Delta was 
so ready for Camp AN this year! When Kids’ Camp began, all but four campers 
were brand new to the camp, so we were reaching these kids for the first time. 
The first night of services, every single camper came to the altar. They all spent 
the week worshipping and learning about God. They were very hungry, asking 
questions and listening intently. This continued through the rest of the camps, into 
the teens and adults.  Many seeds were planted. Praise God! 

Just before Camp AN 2022 started, we had a full complement of skilled kitchen 
help signed up—a REAL ANSWER TO PRAYER. They did a marvelous job. No 
complaints from the campers on the food for sure. They were a blessing to us all. 
Praise God! 

Our church in Anchorage is still struggling to recover from the pandemic damage. 
Please pray with us as we reach into the surrounding community. We have had 
some move away and the couple that were assisting us have gone into US 
Missions, heading for Emmonak as missionaries. We felt a confirmation of God’s 
calling them and we blessed them as they went. There is great need in the area 
and they will be a blessing to the camp as staff come and go through the village 
of Emmonak. Please pray as we seek the Lord’s guidance to replace them. 
Crossroads cannot offer a big salary, but we do have housing to offer.  

We are now in the process of sending Bible Study lessons to all the campers to 
stay in touch with them. Pray that they respond and that they continue to seek the 
Lord and grow spiritually.   

You are a great part of all we do. We thank and bless you for being a part of 
our ministry! 

Blessings always-- 

Jim and Linda Schulz 
Your Missionaries to Alaska 
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